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April 15, 2025 
 
Via Electronic Mail 
Fresno Planning Commission 
2600 Fresno Street 
Fresno, CA 93721 
Robert.Holt@fresno.gov 
PublicCommentsPlanning@fresno.gov 
 
 

Re:  Agenda Item VIII-A, Project ID 25-372, Consideration of Plan Amendment 
Application No. P23-03006, Rezone Application No. P23-03006 and related 
Environmental Assessment 

 
 

To the Fresno Planning Commission: 
 
We are writing on behalf of the Central Valley Urban Institute in strong opposition to Agenda Item 
VIII-A, Project ID 25-372, which relates to Plan Amendment Application No. P23-03006, Rezone 
Application No. P23-03006 and the related Environmental Assessment. This proposal once again 
proposes a zoning change for a parcel that has been the subject of extended controversy for years. 
This is the latest attempt to undermine the community-created Southwest Fresno Specific Plan by 
business owners that operate on the Elm Avenue property and seek to increase industrial use despite 
strong community opposition and serious environmental concerns. As with previous efforts, this 
proposal does not address the loss of land available for housing development that is required by SB 
330, did not go through the required community input process, and violates numerous fair housing 
laws. It should be rejected.  
 
Previous efforts to make these changes include File ID # 21-206, wherein the business owners 
requested a rezone for the entire 92-acre parcel on Elm Avenue from Neighborhood Mixed Use to 
Light Industrial. This proposal was considered by the Planning Commission on September 1, 2021 
and was the subject of vehement public opposition because it directly conflicts with the Southwest 
Fresno Specific Plan goal of reducing industrial uses in this neighborhood. When that effort initially 
failed, the City worked with the business owners on a series of thinly veiled efforts to avoid public 
scrutiny by allowing the zone change through city-wide ordinance, including a proposed Overlay 
District that would have allowed these same businesses to expand on this parcel without a parcel-

mailto:Robert.Holt@fresno.gov
mailto:PublicCommentsPlanning@fresno.gov













